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5% September 2019

Dear Sir Andrew,

Re: NICE guideline on the Recognition and Management of Depression in Adults

As you are aware, a coalition of highly-respected individuals and organisations within the mental
health sector have highlighted a number of fundamental methodological issues with the current
draft NICE Guideline on the Recognition and Management of Depression in Adults as detailed in the
attached briefing.

We appreciate that the guideline draft will now be revised a third time and we understand that you
recently convened a second meeting with the stakeholder group, chaired by an independent
methodologist, to explore and discuss their concerns. Following this meeting, NICE agreed to “look
again at the issues raised by the stakeholders”.

As stressed previously, we do acknowledge that there is a range of opinion on some of the issues the
group is raising. However, we believe that the strong opposition to the proposed changes from such
a wide-ranging and growing stakeholder coalition should be taken seriously.

The consequences of not addressing the methodology underpinning the new draft guideline are that
millions of people suffering from depression will be discriminated against through misleading
treatment recommendations. There will also be a damaging impact on services, the mental health
workforce, and the way in which research on depression is conducted in the future.

We have therefore come together to express our ongoing support of the attached position
statement. Following the constructive recent meeting with stakeholders we urge you to
meaningfully respond to the repeatedly raised concerns and to address all of these adequately in the
proposed third revision of the guideline.

We look forward to your prompt reply.
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